
Alton Firefighters Combat Late Sunday 
Night Blaze On Oak Street
by Dan Brannan, Content Director
December 5 2022 7:17 AM

 

ALTON - Alton firefighters battled a structure fire in the 600 block of Oak Street 
Sunday night. The home was on the city’s “Do Not Enter List,” Battalion Chief Derrick 
Richardson said.



Richardson said Alton firefighters were on the scene of the fire for about two hours and 
it was from a defensive perspective because of the “Do Not Enter” situation. The fire 
call came to the Alton Fire Department at 9:30 p.m. Sunday.

“Someone was living in there that shouldn’t be with his dog and was using the 
fireplace,” Richardson said. “The dog ran out when we got there and was safe and the 
man who was in the home had left before we got there. A problem with the fireplace 
could have possibly been the cause of the fire.”

East Alton Fire Department was also called to the scene to assist, Richardson said.

The Alton Fire Department continues to investigate the situation.

 


